Superintendent’s Report
4/15/24
Enroliment Update

Change from Gold = Increase
Day KGl1 234|567 [8]9|10(M1 Total| 2022-23 Red = Decrease
04/12/2024 |53 (38|39|39|47 mm 45 EXYaTY 3 B 630 7 Currant 23-24 School Year
09/05/2023 (53 (39|40|40|47 39|48 |44 |58 |64 634 " Start of 23-24 School Year
09/06/2022 (40 (41|42 |46|38|43|42|57|63|58 621 Start of 22-23 School Year
06/01/2023 (40 (42|42 |46|38|44|43|58|63|58 623 End of 22-23 School Year
Change from
last month
Roof Leaks

Nick Agrimson and | set up meetings with representatives from Glacier (supplier of the rooftop
units) Weiser Bros. (general contractor), WHV(maintenance and commissioning of the system),
and Winona Controls (installers of the system). The roof warranty company (Garland) could not
attend, but we had met with them previously. The day we met, it was raining and we could see
the leaks actually happening. This allowed us to find the sources of two leaks, and to come up
with a plan to find the sources of the remaining leaks. Weiser Bros is going to return to the
school to investigate and fix the remaining leaks in the roof deck. We hope to have this problem
resolved soon.

Rushford Village Safe Routes to School
I met with representatives from the City of Rushford Village, Rushford, and the State of MN. We

discussed the next steps in the Safe Routes to School Grant that the Village has applied for.
This plan would add trails to the school from both North and South Rushford. This was mainly
an introductory meeting but it was very informative. The additional trails would be a benefit to
our school and community.



Kindergarten Open House

| want to thank the kindergarten teachers and all who were involved in the kindergarten open
house. | thought it was very well done. My wife and | were able to experience this for the first
time at Rushford-Peterson. The excitement in the kids and parents was very fun to see.

Please contact me with questions.



